

Dear praying friends,

March 5, 2024

Thank you all for your faithful prayers for our family in our travels. We're thankful to God for the people that He has already sent across our path in these past 8 months of travel. After a slow start to the year, our meetings have started to pick up.

God "blessed" us with a cancellation recently. We had originally planned a 5-week trip that would take us from Alabama to the Carolinas and down to Florida. We were not particularly looking forward to being away from home for such a long amount of time, but one of the churches we were supposed to be at asked to reschedule the meeting. That opened up our schedule perfectly to split this month-long journey into two parts! We are so thankful for any time we can rest and reset our focus.

My wife was surprised by some of the ladies from our home church with a Doona car seat. This is a special car seat that can unfold into a stroller on its own. We would have never thought of buying this for ourselves, but it will prove to be a valuable tool for when the new baby arrives.

God smote my heart about the intensity of our witness this past month. While speaking to a pastor from Texas, he asked us how many people we had witnessed to. I explained that we have given out over 500 tracts since we had started deputation and were always faithful to soulwinning. He stopped me, asking more specifically about how many people we had personally given the plan of salvation to recently. I realized how much I allowed the rush and busyness of life to keep me from taking the opportunities that were so obvious to us. It is our goal and strong desire to see someone personally saved very soon.

We are thrilled to now be at 40% support! It has been obvious that God has given us the perfect churches for our needs. We have had so many pastors call us that much of our schedule for this year is already filled! Please pray that these would be fruitful opportunities and God would give safety in our travel.

Serving the Lord,

Brian, Kaitlyn, and Nathan Delaney Missionaries to South Korea

Contact: Brian & Kaitlyn Delaney ph 309-838-1094 delaneys2korea@gmail.com Sending Church: First Baptist Church, 220 Illini Drive, Clinton, IL 61727, Pastor Jonathan Roberson

Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc., PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517